
October 16, 2024 
 
The governing body of the City of Seneca met in regular session October 16, 2024 at 7:30 p.m., in the 
council room, located at 531 Main Street, Seneca, Kansas.  Present were acting Mayor Kris Enneking and 
council members Joe Schmelzle, Ray Shinn, Mike Stallbaumer, and Jim Mitchell.  Mayor Joe Mitchell and 
Councilmember Steve Bennett were absent.  Also present were City Administrator Steve Brooks, Luke 
Sunderland, Brian Rusche, Chad Jones, and Michele Spring.  
 
Jim Mitchell made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held October 2, 2024. The 
motion was seconded by Ray Shinn. All present voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
Joe Schmelzle made a motion to approve Appropriation Ordinance Number 1480. The motion was 
seconded by Mike Stallbaumer.  All present voted yes. Motion carried. 
 
Ray Shinn made a motion to table the consideration of the biological treatment due to Mayor Mitchell 
and Councilmember Bennett’s absence.  The motion was seconded by Joe Schmelzle. All voted yes. 
Motion carried.   
 
City Superientdent Brian Rusche presented a list of items to go on a surplus sale.  Midwest Auction Pros 
approached Brian earlier in the month asking if he anything to sell.  Ray Shinn made a motion to approve the 
consideration of surplus sale list.  The motion was seconded by Mike Stallbaumer.  All voted yes.  Motion 
carried.   

 
At 7:40 p.m. Jim Mitchell made a motion to go into executive session for 15 minutes for Attorney-Client 
Privilege until 7:55 p.m. to include the governing body, Luke Sunderland, and Steve Brooks with no 
action to be taken.  The motion was seconded by Mike Stallbaumer.  All voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
At 7:55 p.m. Jim Mitchell made a motion to go back into open session.  The motion was seconded by 
Mike Stallbaumer.  All voted yes.  Motion carried.   
 
 
Joe Schmelzle made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Jim Mitchell. All voted yes. 
Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.   
 
 

 
Michele Spring 

City Clerk 


